Minutes of Scalford Parish Council Meeting 

held on 

          Wednesday 10th January 2018 at 7.30 pm in Scalford Village Hall
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Present: Cllrs, Elizabeth Bryan, Brian Dodd, Andrew Thorn, Tim Spencer, Robert Ingles,    

                        Margaret Wright
Martin Fagan addressed the meeting regarding the Parish Council taking over responsibility for the telephone box, which the Community Heartbeat Trust had assumed ownership for from British Telecom. (The Parish Council had not been consulted by British Telecom over this matter, although previously expressing a willingness to take responsibility)
Apologies: Borough Councillor E Holmes
In Attendance: 

Members of the Public: 4
Public Participation:

Question of emptying bins in cemetery raised Clerk confirmed this had been done twice in recent weeks and would be done regularly going forward.
18/582
Declarations of Disclosable and Pecuniary Interests:

None
18/583
To approve and sign the Minutes from the Parish Council Meeting held in Scalford Village Hall on 6th December 2017:
It was unanimously agreed that the Minutes from the Meeting on the 6th December 2017 were a true record and the Minutes were signed by the Chairman.

18/584
Ongoing Matters:
Anonymous Donation: An anonymous donation had been received towards the cost of floodlighting the Church at Christmas, the Parish Council were most grateful for this.
18/585
Planning:

New: 

None
Granted: 

None
18/586
Receipts & Payments December 2017:
Receipts:
                                    Scalford Poors Charity

£  250.00

                                    HSBC – Interest

£      2.00

Payments:
 

    Chq
     101340
Scalford Primary School
      
£    74.70

                 101341        Citizens Advice Burea

    
£  100.00

                 101342        Sheltons



£7530.00


            BP
P Rear




£  525.00


BP
C J Hill




£  359.95



BP       Oldham Marsh



£  188.30



BP
HMR&C



£  270.00
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Receipts and Payments continued:

BP
Burnt Oak Development

£  186.00

BP
E on




£  103.75

The bank reconciliation of £12082.87 was unanimously accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
18/587








Telephone Box
Children from the School had been given a project to come up with uses the telephone box could be adapted for, Councillors were very impressed by all the suggestions and drawings from the Children. – Clerk to write to the School and thank everyone. Cllrs Spencer and Thorn agreed to look at the box and make recommendations on the most practical use it could be put to. Book exchange / additional notice board / or display local maps were some of the suggestions.
18/588
Neighbourhood Plan Update:

A meeting with Gary Kirk of Yourlocale Ltd had been arranged for Tuesday 16th January to be held in the Kings Arms, the Parish Council are grateful to the owners for making this possible
17/589
Precept:

After discussion it was unanimously agreed to set the Precept at £17000.00 and the forms signed by the Chairman and two Councillors.
17/590
Matters arising from Emails circulated and other matters:
Dog Fouling on School Lane was on the increase again, it was agreed to put article in Village News.
15/591

Items for Next Month’s Agenda:
Neighbourhood Plan
Dog Fouling
Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday 14th February 2018 at 7.30pm in Scalford Methodist Chapel
The meeting closed at 8.40 pm
Signed:  ______________________ 

Chairman Scalford Parish Council
Date:    ______________________
